
 

 

Dear Praying and Supporting Friends,     Jan/Feb 2021 

 I apologize for missing the December letter, no excuses, it was a mistake on my part. 

Covid, since most conversations start that way nowadays, started our trip off with 

complications. I’ll spare you all the details and just say our first two weeks here were spent 

looking to God saying what should we do now! Obviously, His ways are always better than ours 

and we watched Him take care of everything as only He can. We are now driving a reliable 

vehicle and God has met so many other needs that we once again sit back and say, “What a 

mighty God we serve!” 

 Our meetings this trip have been so wonderfully encouraging. We have been able to 

report to many supporting churches as well as visit some new ones. We have picked up two 

new supporting churches! In our video, I mention our need to renovate our building because of 

extensive termite damage.  We have raised over $2000 towards that project.  

 My wife and I have both gotten Covid and are just fine. Sarah also had a more serious 

scare when we found a lump. She had it tested, and they said it is non-cancerous! The 

radiologist did want to recheck it at 6 months which would extend our stay by a month. With 

that in mind, I contacted the family that has been filling in for us on Guam and let them know 

our situation. Unfortunately, they are unable to extend their stay.  I was beginning to 

brainstorm about how to fill that month when another family called to check in with us. After 

an hour, we had plans for them to cover that month on Guam for us. After planning things out 

further we have moved our departure date back to Guam to the 8th of June. 

 The ministry on Guam has been well taken care of with Brother Andrews filling the 

pulpit. A few of the children and one of the dads have made professions of faith. We are getting 

more and more homesick for Guam as the days go by, especially with the cold weather! 

However, our task here has been blessed and we still have more work to do until we can return. 

Please pray about giving toward the need for the building, and for the families who are gracious 

enough to stand in our place while we are here in the states. 

 

Thank you for your prayers and continued support! 

Thrilled to Serve,  

Paul LeClercq 

 

 

 


